

# ERESIAN SCHOOL

2010

٦,

VOLUME

# Holy Week: The Way of the Cross

### "Jesus walked the Extra mile for us"

Following Jesus along the way of his Passion we see not only Jesus' Passion but we see all those who are suffering in the world.

And this is the profound intention of the prayer of the Way of the Cross, to open our hearts, to help us to see with the heart. The Fathers of the Church considered the greatest sin of the pagan world to be their insensitivity, their hardness of heart, and they loved the prophesy of the prophet Ezekiel.



"I will take away your heart of stone and will give vou a heart of flesh" (Ezekiel 36:26).

Converting to Christ, becoming Christian, meant receiving a heart of flesh, a heart sensitive to the passion and the suffering of others.

Our God is not a distant God, untouchable in his blessedness. Our God has a heart, indeed a heart of flesh. He became flesh precisely to suffer with us and to be with us in our sufferings. He became man to give us a heart of flesh and to awaken in us a love for those who suffer, for those in need.

Let us pray to the Lord in this hour for all those in the world who are suffering, let us pray to the Lord that he truly give us a heart of flesh, that he make us messengers of his love not only with words but with our entire life.



In celebration of

50 Years of The Teresian Association in Ireland

You are cordially invited to a talk

The Teaching Power of a Life **Blessed Victoria Díez** 

by Carmen Aguinaco, Biographer Wednesday, 21st April 2010, 8 pm



### Summer Fair

Saturday 15th May

10-1 pm

**ALL WELCOME!** 

### Basketball 2010 Junior A

Congratulations to the 2nd year A basketball team. They beat Loreto, Beaufort 46-30 in the SBAI league 'A' final.on Wednesday 24th March. It was a superb team performance, the girls played magnificently and were deserving winners. They will now play in the All-Ireland Playoffs on Saturday 8th May in the University of Limerick.. Best of Luck Girls!

WE are the **Champions...** 



## **BLUE GREEN** KILT ORDERS

Wednesday 28th April Venue: School Hall.

3 pm onwards

### Parents Council: School Jacket Initiative

The Parents Council has sourced a Senior School Jacket which will be available in the new school

Teachers, pupils, the Board of Management and parents were involved in the choice and all were enthusiastic about having a jacket as an optional item.

With a navy background and 'Teresian blue' fleece lining, the jacket is of high quality, smart and practical. The jacket will be available to try on and order on

Wednesday 28th April Venue: School Hall, 3 pm onwards Cost: €58.

Catherine O'Sullivan, 5th Year Parent Council Rep.

Proposed new School Jacket